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2008-09 Annual Report
The current members of the Committee are Jennefer Aston (Chair and IALL Secretary), Barbara Garavaglia (IALL Board Member) Ligita Gjortlere (IALL Board Member), and Xinh Luu (IALL Board Member) and Jules Winterton (IALL President).

(a) Professional development bursaries

The guidelines for selection are posted on the IALL web site (www.iall.org/scholarship.html ).  The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.
The Committee reports the following: 

1.   The Board voted a budget of US$ 4,500 for the year 2009.

2.  The professional development scholarships were advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Committee Members. Closing date was 15 May 2009 

3.  There were 9 applications (14 in 2008, 8 in 2007, 12 in 2006, 18 in 2005, 9 in 2004). The applicants came from Egypt, Korea; Namibia, Pakistan 2, Thailand, UK, USA 2.

4.  Applicants from Egypt, Korea, and the UK were selected:

- Mr Mohamed Berray, from The American University, Cairo, Egypt

- Ms Se Hui Yoon from Seoul National University, Republic of Korea

- Ms Hester Swift, from The Institute of Advanced Legal Studies, London, England 

(b) Placement and internship grant

The committee also administers a placement and internships programme. Details can be found on IALL’s web site (www.iall.org/internship.html ).  The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.

The Committee reports the following:

1.  The grant is for one person and of up to US$ 3,000. 

2.  It was advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Board and Committee members.
3. There was only one application, from Uganda. Unfortunately the selected library was unable to host the intern this year due to economic pressures so we have not succeeded in awarding the grant so far.
     o     

Over the past years, the scholarship programme has proved to be an extremely useful, and welcome, means to allow promising colleagues make contact with foreign, international, and comparative law librarianship and thus to enable them to get involved in international networking in the true sense of the word.

In the coming year, the Committee looks forward to continuing the scholarship and placement programmes.

Deadlines for 2010 applications are

· for the Course in The Hague 12 April 2010
· for the internship 31 March 2010.

Jennefer Aston
Dublin, 21 September 2009
